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 John Dewing 

 
Plan on coming to the upcoming celebration of the Scottish 
national poet, Robert Burns Birthday (Burns Night), to be 
held January 18th, 2014, from 5:30pm – 10:30pm at the 

Mountain View Masonic Temple. 
The final details will be posted shortly on the website, 

www.southbayscots.org  to help you realize what a wonderful 
event this is to attend. 

Dinner service will be family-style, along with real china, 
silverware, glassware and linens. 

There will be haggis for those who enjoy it 
There will be poetry 

There will be dancing 
There will be music 
and much more… 

 
Watch for email and mail notification for further details 
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John Dewing 
 

   The S.B.S.S. continues its annual tradition of putting on our 
Toys-For-Tots Christmas dinner party. 
   This year we will invite all S.B.S.S. members and friends to bring 
unwrapped toys to Harry’s Haufbrau on Saratoga Avenue and 
Stevens Creek Blvd. at 6:30pm where we will drink, dine, have a 
raffle, play games and generally have a good time before having 
our guests, representatives of the U.S. Marine Corp Reserves, 
pack-up and escort away a bountiful load of Toys-For-Tots. 
  I would like to add that last years donations of toys far exceeded 
any of our past years collection. Hats off to all of our very 
generous SBSS members for opening their hearts to this very 
worthy cause to make some needy child’s Christmas a little bit brighter. Come and enjoy a great 
evening at the same time helping to make some needy youngsters have a little joy this Christmas. 
  This is a no host dinner and bar. Besides the usual fare, the menu provides vegetarian and fish 
items. There will be a $5.00 per person admission to help cover some of our costs. 

Come one and all, Merry Christmas! 

Address to the Tooth-Ache - Burns 
My curse upon your venom'd stang, 
That shoots my tortur'd gums alang; 
And thro' my lugs gies mony a twang, 
Wi' gnawing vengeance; 
Tearing my nerves wi' bitter pang, 
Like racking engines! 
 

Click poem name for full poem 
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John Dewing 

 
  In a few days you will be able to make 
online credit/debit card payments for 
membership and some SBSS events. 
   The SBSS is using PayPal to make this 
available. It allows you to pay online using 
your PayPal account or as an individual 
purchase using your credit/debit card. 
  All online payments will have a 

transaction fee added on to the amount to cover costs to PayPal.  
  Just look for the Buy Now button on the webpage 
for the SBSS membership, events or other items 
that can be paid for online.  
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John Dewing 

 
  See the above for the news about online 
payments now available. 

 
  Check out upcoming events on the webpage and Facebook pages. 
 
  The pictures on Facebook and the webpage are up-to-date and 
ready for viewing.   
 
Website   www.southbayscots.org 
Facebook   South Bay Scottish Society  
Merchandise   http://www.zazzle.com/sbscots+gifts 
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  Submit all materials electronically to 
SBSS_newsletter@yahoo.com . The 
email account is checked on a weekly 
basis … well I try. If you wish to 
submit something by mail, please 
contact a board member on where to 
send it. 
 
Note: All material becomes the 
property of the South Bay Scottish 
Society. Newsletter content is 
decided upon by the Board of 
Governors and the membership of 
the South Bay Scottish Society.����

����

��
��
��
��� �� ��������
����������
����������
����������
���
�"���������"������"���������"������"���������"������"���������"�����


��	$
��	$
��	$
��	$� ���
 

Chief 
Nathan Irvine 
408.448.5707 
neirvine@yahoo.com  
 
Deputy Chief 
Dorrie Scherer 
408.243.6247 
dorrie_scherer@att.net 
 
Sennachie/Steward 
Larry Salter 
408.274.3970 
dsalter@ix.netcom.com   
Frank Cameron 
650.941.0214 
frank.cameron@earthlink.net 
 
Scribe 
Robert Anderson 
650.969.2841 
anderboys@comcast.net 
 
Gov-at-Large 
Linda Findley 
408.274.3970 
dsalter@ix.net.com.com 
 
Gov-at-Large 
Marjorie Coakley 
408.859.3322 
marjoriecoakley@hotmail.com  
 
Gov-at-Large 
Basil Rhodes 
408.867.3978 
abear@comcast.net  
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NOVEMBER 
6 SBSS Board of Governors Meeting 

7:00pm 
Mountain Mike’s Pizza Parlor 
301 E. Hamilton Ave. 
Campbell, CA 

19 St. Andrews Day Celebration 
 11:30pm – 1:30pm 
 Evergreen Valley College 
23 A Scottish Nutcracker 
 7:00pm – 9:00pm 

Sacred Heart Gymnasium 
13716 Saratoga Ave. 
Saratoga, CA 
   see pg. 11 

29 Start of Christmas in the Park 
SBSS decorating 10:00am 
Caesar Chavez Park 
Downtown San Jose 

 
DECEMBER 
4 SBSS Board of Governors Meeting 

7:00pm 
Mountain Mike’s Pizza Parlor 
301 E. Hamilton Ave, Campbell, CA 
 

 
6 Toys for Tots Christmas 
 6:30pm – 10:00pm 
 Harry’s Hofbrau 
 390 Saratoga Ave. 
 San Jose, CA 
8 A Scottish Christmas 
 3:00pm 
 St. Andrew’s Episcopal Church 
 13601 Saratoga Ave. 
 Saratoga, CA 
    see pg. 11 
 
JANUARY 
1 Hogmanay – Happy New Year  
8 SBSS Board of Governors Meeting 

7:00pm 
Mountain Mike’s Pizza Parlor 
301 E. Hamilton Ave, Campbell, CA 

10 SBSS General Meeting 
 7:00pm 
 BOG elections 

Potluck Dinner, entertainment 
West Valley, San Jose Public Library 
1243 San Thomas Aquino Rd,  
San Jose, CA 

map 
18 SBSS Annual Burns Night 

5:30pm – 10:30pm 
Diner, Dance and Robert Burns 
Mtn. View Masonic Temple 
890 Church St., Mtn. View, CA 

map 
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Marjorie Coakley  
 

  SBSS members and friends are meeting at the Britannia Arms 
Almaden next Tuesday night - November 5th - at 7:30pm for a 
“Trivia Night” and general socializing!!!   
  Please come and help us with your wit and knowledge!!! It will 
be a wonderful opportunity to relax and have some fun!!! 
       
Britania Arms Almaden  
5027 Almaden Expy    Hope you can make it! 
San Jose, CA 95118 
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Linda & Larry Salter 

 
  The weather was great for the 148th Pleasanton games that 
were held on August 31st and September 1st of 2013. The 
SBSS tent was in a great location across a small walkway from 
some of the heavy athletic events.  On Saturday morning there 
was the Stone Toss for men and women. Also there was women 
and men’s weight throw. There are two types of weight throws: 
one type has a heavy ball on a pole that is thrown (Hammer 
Throw) and the other has a weight attached to a chain and is 
swing by a handle attached to the chain (Weight for Distance). In 
the afternoon there was soccer and Shinty on the field.  For the 
tent workers there was always something going on in the field to 
watch.   
  The tent saw a lot 
of action with people 
stopping by trying to 

find their clan, tartan or where their family came from. We 
had many checking our literature and posters. 
  Besides clan gatherings in their tents, the Pleasanton 
Games had great food as always. Food types ranged 
from Bangers on a roll, Fish and Chips to BBQ Turkey 
legs and every thing in between. Plus there was the way 
to every Scottish person…Whiskey tasting, for a price, for 
those 21 and older. 
  They had music that covered all types of Scottish music.  
From modern bagpipe with dancing bagpipes to Scottish 
Country dancing with traditional Scottish music. On both days there were the bagpipe competitions. It 
was great to listen to bagpipe music with other lovers of the music. 
  In the area away from the music were the sheep dog trials. The course had obstacles that the dogs 
had to get the sheep through and around. Very interesting to watch the sheep try not to do the 
course.  
  By the sheep dog trials there were Clydesdale horses and Highland cattle.  The Clydesdale horses 
and some of the cattle loved to be petted.

 
SBSS Booth 

 

Hammer throw 

 
Piping Competition 

 
            Coo & Clydesdale 
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San Jose Public Library, West Valley Branch 

Friday, Oct 25th, 2013 
 

Minutes of the Oct General Meeting  
 

7:00 p.m.  Pot-luck dinner 
Proposed Board of Governors for 2014 
7:45 p.m.  Quorum Verified - Sennachie Larry Salter 
Meeting called to order - Chief Nathan Irvine 
  Chief's report  – none 
  Approval of July 12th, 2013 General Meeting Minutes 
as printed – Frank Cameron moved to approve, all in 
favor 
  Approval of the Agenda  – Robert Anderson moved to 
approve and Marjorie Coakley seconded, all in favor  
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
  Website and Facebook  - Nathan Irvine – Pay Pal 
payment account to electronically pay is being set-up by 
John Dewing 
                   
OLD BUSINESS: 
  Chief’s Picnic at Wildwood Park consensus 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
none 
 

REPORTS & ANNOUNCEMENTS:  
-Social Promotion Gathering Oct. 6th @ Bob's     
-Christmas in the Park Tree purchased, Tree decorating 
scheduled for Nov. 27 and 29   
- St. Andrew’s Day Celebration, Nov. 19   
-Toys For Tots Please bring unwrapped toys to Harry’s 
Haufbrau on Saratoga Ave. where we will drink, dine, 
sing,  have a raffle, play games, and generally have a 
good time. Dec. 6th   
-Dickens Fair After Thanksgiving to Christmas a Great 
Kilting experience.   
 
NEXT GENERAL MEETING:  Jan 10th at The West 
Valley Branch San Jose Library 7:00 PM, 
              
ADJOURNMENT: 
 All in favor 
 
 ENTERTAINMENT:  
Halloween Party...Booooooooooooooo! 
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Nathan Irvine 

 
Chief   Nathan Irvine 
Deputy Chief  Dorrie Scherer 
Steward  Frank Cameron 
Sennachie  Larry Salter 
Scribe   Robert Anderson 
Gov-at-Large  Marjorie Coakley 
Gov-at-Large  Linda Findley 
Gov-at-Large  Basil Rhodes 
 
  At the January 10th General Meeting the SBSS membership will be presented with the nominated 
slate of officers for the 2014 Board of Governors. Currently, all those nominated are our current 2012 
officers with the addition of Basil Rhodes late in the year, as a Governor-at-Large. You are 
encouraged, if you wish, to make nominations from the floor at the January General Meeting. 
Nominees must be current members of the SBSS. 
  It is important that SBSS members make every effort to attend this important meeting and vote. 

 
Maître d'hôtel:  'Are you here for a special occasion?' Campbell:  'Aye, we won the third prize in the 
annual Robert Burns Contest, a haggis dinner for two.' Maître d'hôtel:  'What were the other prizes?' 
Campbell:  The second prize was a single haggis dinner, and, if you won the first prize, you didnae 

have to eat the haggis.' 
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Andy McFarlin 

  
 The 37th annual St. Andrew's Day Celebration at 
Evergreen Valley College will present a new attraction  
to the program this year.  Kathy Allen, Scottish 
Country Dance Instructor along with several of her 
cohorts will demonstrate and lead willing attendees in 
the steps and fun of Scottish Country Dancing. Come 
and be prepared to join in the festivity. 
  Of course we will have our usual Scottish Highland dancers from the San Jose School of Highland 
Dance. 
  The splendid Scottish American Military Societies' color guard, pipers and drummers, songs, poetry 
reading and the ever popular Ministry of Food to satisfy our craving for sustenance at our lunchtime 
program.  The Celtic Shop from Campbell will have their colorful wares for sale. 

When does all this great event take place??  Tuesday, November 19th from 
11:30, by the library at Evergreen Valley College.  It's FREE!  Come one, come ALL. 
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John Dewing 

 
  2013 was a good year for SBSS Movie Night. We had a great 
selection of movies of all different types. The common thread in the 
different movies is some connection to Scotland/Scotsmen/ 
Scottishness/and related peoples and places.  
  The SBSS Cinema will open again in February with the single 
most stunning, classical, modern, drama, comedy, action-adventure 
movie that you have ever seen (well…actually I don’t know yet � ). 
  Check the February newsletter for the beginning of the 2014 
cinema season. 
  We always appreciate suggestions of what to show. 
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We would like to encourage all members to 
welcome our new members to the SBSS. 

 
Glad you could join us! 

Hope to see you at an upcoming event! 
 
Leslie Stobbe, San Jose 
Joanne Ramundt, San Jose 
Aaron & Maria Labrecque, San Jose 
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Nathan Irvine 
 

  Well, what better way to celebrate the end 
of summer than to have bangers on the 
barbecue at the annual Chiefs Picnic. I 
opened the gathering with “Our mission is 
to nourish our Scottish identity through 
service, fellowship and celebration of 
Scottish culture and we welcome everyone 
who is Scottish by birth, by heritage or 
simply by inclination.” 
   Our annual Chief’s Picnic on Sunday, 
September 15th at Wildwood Park, off 4th 
street in Saratoga offers a great family day 
out with volleyball court, horseshoe pit, 
water play, mature trees, picnic areas and barbeque sites. All who attended enjoyed a lovely day of 
sunshine and grand shade trees. A few chose to challenge each other to a game or two of 
horseshoes, while most sat and visited with each other. Lyn Irvine provided the dulcimer tone of 
bagpipe and Scottish inspired music throughout the event up until the bingo game. There are some 
good pictures of the event at our SBSS Facebook site. 
  I would like to thank all who brought food for a potluck style picnic. We specially want to thank Betty 
Bedford from THE MINISTRY OF FOOD for donating the delicious bangers.  
  In my opening remarks a brief history of the banger was offered up. For those that have ever 
wondered how that sausage got its name? Well After the outbreak of World War I, food shortages led 
to a dramatic reduction of meat, of any sort. Instead, producers packed the sausages with scraps, 
cereal and water, which caused them to pop and hiss when cooked on shovels over open fires in the 

trenches of northern Europe — hence 
‘bangers’. 
  Once again, Don Village was fabulous as 
our BBQ Master. Linda and Larry Salter 
brought us a beautiful cake for dessert. 
Dorrie Scherer out did herself setting up food 
and raffle prizes for the bingo games. Ed 
Lammas demonstrated that bingo calling is 
achieved through, tone, presence and timing 
to providing a rip roaring game of bingo with 
many fabulous prizes including several 
Scottish Santas and plenty of tins of 
shortbread. 
  Before ending our great day, Stephen Flicks 
Martial Arts School demonstrated the 
techniques in historical fighting employing 
swords, rapiers, daggers, shields, pole axes, 

and more.  
Thanks again to all of you for your hard work. 
  Getting together with family and friends is always a good time to hear and tell stories about various 
characters, their activities, and the history that make up our South Bay Scottish Society. 

 
Good company and food 

 
Stephen Flicks (blue cap) and members 
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Marjorie Coakley 

 
  Our ‘SBSS Christmas Tree in the Park’ was such a success last year – in 
fact I believe it was the best decorated tree (it was certainly one of the few 
that still looked great after the really stormy weather we had last year) – that 
we decided to do it again this year!  We have reserved our 2013 Christmas 
Tree for ‘South Bay Scottish Society’ and will be decorating it on Friday 
November 29th at 10:00a.m.   
  Anyone who would like to participate and help to make our tree the most 
creative in the park please contact:  marjoriecoakley@hotmail.com or phone: 
408-859-3322.   

  This will be an extra special day because it is also Dorrie Scherer our Deputy Chief’s birthday so we 
will have a double celebration. I hope you can join us !!!                   Christmas in the Park 
 

�"�������/���$��� ���	���������0�	�)���"�������/���$��� ���	���������0�	�)���"�������/���$��� ���	���������0�	�)���"�������/���$��� ���	���������0�	�)��� ���
 

We are happy to make some Scottish entertainment suggestions 
 for you this holiday season. More information on pg. 11 

Scottish Nutcracker   Nov 23 rd  
Scottish Christmas   Dec 8 th 
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http://gouk.about.com/od/festivalsandevents/qt/hogmaney.htm   

 
Redding the House  Like the annual spring cleaning in some communities, 
families traditionally did a major cleanup to ready the house for the New Year. 
First Footing  After the stroke of midnight, neighbors visit each other, bearing 
traditional symbolic gifts such as shortbread or black bun (fruit cake like). The 
visitor, in turn, is offered a small whisky. 
Bonfires and Fire Festivals  Scotland's fire festivals at Hogamany and later in 

January may have pagan or Viking origins. The use of fire to purify and drive away evil spirits is an 
ancient idea. 
The Saining of the House  This is a very old rural tradition that involved blessing the house and 
livestock with holy water from a local stream.  
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Dates in the next issue 

John Dewing 
 

The Society is planning on attending several Highland Games with 
our booth in 2014, Ardenwood and Pleasanton. Members will also 

most likely be attending Sac Valley, Santa Cruz and Dixon.  
Those who were at any of them, give the Games a thumbs-up. When 

the booth is there, we are able to assist people in finding their roots, become new members and 
sometimes directions to the nearest restroom. The booth is a good place to hang out and take a 

breather from the action. We have water and chairs to get off your feet. Many members have enjoyed 
volunteering to man the booth for a shift.        Come and enjoy the Games! 



2222����

������",����0��	���$��
����������	������",����0��	���$��
����������	������",����0��	���$��
����������	������",����0��	���$��
����������	� ���
Nathan Irvine 

 
  We had such a great time at the Dickens Fair at the Cow 
Palace last year, we are going back again this year on 
Saturday December 7th.  If you would like to join us as a group 
please contact Marjorie Coakley by Friday November 22nd 
(marjoriecoakley@hotmail.com) so that we can take advantage 
of discount tickets ($19) and to co-ordinate ride-sharing 
information for the event. (If anyone has found a better price or 
has discount coupons - please let me know - Marjorie). 
http://www.dickensfair.com// 
 

A Victorian Christmas Card Come to Life 
 

  A beloved Bay Area tradition and one of the most elaborate, inventive and authentically-Victorian 
Christmas events anywhere in the world, the Great Dickens Christmas Fair & Victorian Holiday Party 
presents a brilliant facsimile of London circa the 1840s-1860s - a Victorian Christmas Card Come to 
Life! 
  Once again, over three acres of old-world exhibition halls at San Francisco's legendary Cow Palace 
will magically transform into a Victorian holiday world of dancing, feasting, entertainments, and 
shopping for one-of-a-kind treasures! An ever-changing recreated slice of Charles Dickens’ London, 
warmly lit and lovingly decorated, with winding lanes, shops, pubs, tearooms, lecture halls, a grand 
Music Hall and the London dockside brought to life by more than 750 authentically-dressed actors. 
 
Nathan - Q: What did the bartender say after Charles Dickens ordered a martini? A: "Olive or twist?"    
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(either scary or an annual event) 
Nathan Irvine 

 
 We kicked off our third annual SBSS Halloween 
Party with a great potluck and bash on October 
25 at the West Valley Branch, San Jose Public 
Library. 
  After the delicious potluck, the SBSS Board of 
Directors conducted a very short quarterly 
General Meeting. There were several points 
mentioned. First, was the introduction of Basil 
Rhodes to fill the vacant Governor-At-Large 
position. Secondly, that our Webmaster John 
Dewing is in the process of setting up a PayPal 
account to electronically handle dues and other 
payments. 
 With the short business meeting concluded, the 
games began. The games included a toilet 
paper mummy wrap where our new Governor’s 
daughter Marie was the first wrapped up and 
down to the finish line. Then a lively balloon 
stomp contest where Nathan Irvine and Lorenzo 
Dominguez outlasted the competitors. It was my 
pleasure to act as DJ providing the background 
music and lead the dancing portion which 
encouraged audience participation. We started 
slow with the tried and true Hokey Pokey 
followed by the Chicken Dance. It was a 
pleasure to have friends from the East Bay 
Scottish Society cross the bay and join us. A 
great time was had by those there. I’ll end the 
piece with the Traditional Scottish Prayer shared 

before the potluck. 
Scottish Prayer  

From ghoulies and ghosties 
And long-leggedy beasties 

And things that go bump in the night, 
Good Lord, deliver us! 

 
  Halloween or All Hallows Eve is a Christianized 
feast initially influenced by Celtic harvest 
festivals, with possible pagan roots, particularly 
the Gaelic Samhain. Samhain marked the end of 
the harvest season and beginning of winter or 
the 'darker half' of the year.     For more: 
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Halloween#Gaelic_an
d_Welsh_influence 

 
Board members in disguise 

 
Island hats put the fiesta into our 

Halloween Hootenanny! 
 

 
East Bay Scottish Society contingent 
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Please complete this form and return it with your check, made out to: SBSS 
Mail to:  SBSS Membership, 490 Cherry Avenue, Los Altos, CA 94022-1618 
Questions:  Frank Cameron (650)941-0214 or frank.cameron@earthlink.net 

Membership Dues : Individual and Immediate Household - $18 annually Jan-Dec 
Save $15 by prepaying membership dues for 5 years for $75 

New members joining between Jan 1st and Mar 31st, $18 thru Dec 31st 
New Members after Apr 1st pay $1.50 per month thru Dec 

Continuing members, Annual renewal paid between Jan 1st and Mar 31st, $18 thru Dec 
Continuing members renewing between Apr 1st and Jun 30th, late dues $24 thru Dec. 

Members not renewing before Jul 1st will no longer be carried as members. 
        Name:           Phone: (        ) 
        Address:                     Membership:     New      Renewal 
        City, State, Zip:             Birthday mm/dd:         / 
        Email:                               Date:         /        /  

Would you be willing to help on any Committee? 
          Fund Raising       Membership      Website      Nominating 
          Publicity       Social Events      Newsletter      Historian 
          Bylaws        Activities      Budget      SBSS Booth 

 

 
The purpose of the South Bay Scottish Society is to stimulate and sustain an interest in Scotland; 

 to provide education regarding its history, traditions and culture; to bring together people of 
 Scottish heritage; to promote good will between its members and the general public; and to 

 perform such charitable good works as may be reasonable and appropriate. 
 
 
 
 
 
South Bay Scottish Society 
490 Cherry Avenue 
Los Altos, CA 94022-1618 
Frank.cameron@earthlink.net 
 
www.southbayscots.org 
 
 
 

 


